Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, November 26, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on November 26, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Carol Hamel, Candy Vear, Larry Swanson, Laurie Swanson, Kristi Ehlers, Russ Beaudoin, Evan Duffy, Emily Duffy
 1. Adam opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to:
15. Emily and Evan Duffy attended the meeting to request changing Elm Ave. from a private road to a public road. The town of Eden has never taken over private roads stated Ricky.  Barbara said if we have never done it, we can’t do one, or all of the private roads would have to be done. Adam replied we can’t, we would need more highway personnel to care for all the roads.  Emily said she has two options, public road or create an association. Ricky stated that the town is not set up to handle the changes that would create.

2b. Larry Swanson asked when Paronto Road would be fixed. He needs to know because his father may have to go back there and they are paying for a car that they can’t get to. He needs answers soon. Ricky said, we had six days from the time of the flood before snow flew and the town roads needed to be sanded and plowed. Larry said he just wants it fixed, it’s a class three road. If the state says we can reinstall the culvert that’s what we will do, Ricky replied, the bids were very high. One way or another the road will be fixed. 
4. Assessor Russ Beaudoin spoke about the Selectboards interest in forming a rolling appraisal on a three year rotation. Russ has a lot of properties to reassess. Ricky said, we wanted to keep things current, we must keep everyone the same. Russ stated the idea is good but we must come up with a plan. Every other appraisal can be a statistical reappraisal within the five year window. Come spring Russ will do more inspections.  Ricky asked, how many properties did you inspect last year? Russ replied about 50 properties.  Russ would like to send a letter out to notify people of the inspections.  Barbara asked, how many this coming year?  Russ replied as of now about 115 but by April 1st about 150. Ricky stated we need to be current.  Barbara asked if everyone was clear with what we expect.  Russ doing field work and values and Kristi does administrative work.
2a. Cat bite on Warren Rd. reported by Copley.
2c. State of Vermont Public Utility Commission, notice of a hearing, on December 13, 2019 in Montpelier, about the Lowell substation and upgrade of line upgrades
2d. Nemrc Fund Accounting is increasing their fees on July 1, 2020 from $1460.81 to $5000.  This increase will support increased cyber security, website redesign, and conversion to SQL Software, live support software improvements and additional support and programming staff along with free training webinar. A much needed upgrade.
2e. Lamoille County budget meeting at the Lamoille county courthouse on December 5th at 7:00pm.

2f. Report of an unlicensed dog breeder on North Rd.
2g. Fire Department meeting on December 16, 2019 at 7:00pm. To review the MOU and the fire budget for the upcoming year

2h. EYSC: Two people applied for the one open position. Sarah Schifilliti and Brooke Miller. After some discussion the Selectboard chose to go with the first person to apply for the position.  Sarah was the first that applied.  While the position was filled by Sarah, it is the Selectboards hope that Brooke would be able to support the committee and the children in other ways.
3. Citizens Input: None at this time.
Returning to the Agenda:

5. Approve the minutes of November 5, 2019 and November 19, 2019:  Adam motioned to approve the minutes as written.  Approved.

6. December 24, 2019 meeting: Selectboard will not hold the December 24, 2019 meeting the next meeting will be held in January 14, 2020.

7. Dog Officer Update: None at this time.
8. Constable Update: None at this time.

9. Health Officer Update: None at this time

10. Road Commissioner report: 


a. Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts: Final plans have been completed and work is scheduled to begin in June 2020.


b. Paronto Road repairs: Ricky has spoken to Jim Cota about replacing the original culvert that washed out but no specifics were given at that time.  Ricky will try to contact Jim to come up with a plan. Temporary bridge or culvert replacement are the two options.

c. John Savage and Monica Heath do not want to have a turnaround on their property on Blakeville Rd.  Justin Tallman did give his permission to place a turnaround on his property.

d. Update of the Highway Dept.: Albany road not fixed, it will be closed for the winter next week.  Town truck was out sanding on East Hill, early Friday morning and started to slide backwards, Ricky was unable to gain traction needed to stop the slide. The truck tipped over onto its side.  Ricky was not hurt and able to climb out.  The truck was righted after daylight and the damage was minimal.  Ricky stated the repairs cost $276.00 for parts and has been completed.

  2b ii. #13-8 draft agreement accepted and additional drawings submitted.

        iv. VLCT, private roads: the Selectboard was advised to stop any maintenance on private roads around the Lake and South Pond Rd.,voted on at town meeting, by the Vermont League of Cities and Towns and the Town attorney.   
.

11. Ratify additions and deletions of November 5, 2019 meeting:

       a. Under # 6: i. Delete: Beach rules for this meeting (reschedule)

       b. Leslie White help with Town Report

       c. Larry Swanson Paronto Rd son

       d. Steve Maskell

    Adam motioned to except. Approved.

12. Health Insurance for 2020: MVP insurance was asked to come to the meeting but could not be present. Barbara suggested that the employees increase the percentage that they pay.  The suggested percentage would raise from 5.5% up to 10%. Adam made the motion to except the employee increase and stay with Blue Cross for 2020.  Approved with Ricky abstaining from the vote. 
13. Gihon Tak Packers: Landowner permission form: Ricky motioned to except and sign. Approved.
14. Green Mountain Power: Lowell substation and line upgrades. Petition has been filed for the intended upgrades.

16. FYI: VTrans replaced a culvert on RT 100 north of the beach.
17. Any other business: Patty and Craig Letter:  Patty and Craig have decided not to return as beach manager for the 2020 season.  
18. Sign orders (8)

19. Adjourn: 9:20pm.



Adam motioned to adjourn.  Approved 
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